
CCFW 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:  Dec 1st, 2021 Time:  3 pm – 4 pm Facilitator: Kelly Stevens 
Location: 
 

Via Zoom                               Next Meeting:  January 5th 2022 
  

Recorder:  Kelly Stevens 

Attendees: Name 

Alex Barr 

Donna Nichols 

Ray Ruby 

Cheryl Lawler 

Jenn Rich 

Emma Mackey 

Kelly Stevens 

Bill Moon 

Justin Fischer 

Becky Robarge 

Trinity Carter 

 

 

 

 
 

Sector Choose an item. 

Healthcare 

Civic/Volunteer Org 

Schools 

Civic/Volunteer Org 

Civic/Volunteer Org 

Civic/Volunteer Org 

Substance Abuse Org 

Youth Serving Organization 

Religious Org 

State/Local Govt 

Substance Abuse Org 

Choose an item. 

Choose an item. 

Choose an item. 

Choose an item. 
 

   
Topic  Discussion Decisions/Actions to be Taken 

CCFW Updates  We welcomed Trinity Carter, our new part-time CCFW Youth 

Outreach Coordinator to the Coalition.  Trinity will be working 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Thursdays at the Moreau Community 

 
Contact Kelly Stevens at  
ccfw-
coordinator@preventioncouncil.org 
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Center and can be reached at ccfw-youth@preventioncouncil.org 

and by phone at 518-415-0973. 

 Kelly shared a post on the ccfwsgf Facebook page regarding gun 

safety and a map of local agencies that will your keep guns safe and 

out of your home when not in use.  Chief Gifford of the South Glens 

Falls Police Department is offering FREE Gun Locks, call or stop by 

their office on W. Marion Street to get one. 

 Kelly is contracting with Stephen Hill to present at South High & 

Oliver Winch Middle School on May 9th & 10th.  Check out his 

website at Stephen Hill – Motivational Speaker | Substance Use 

Prevention & Mental Health Awareness (speaksobriety.com) 

 The South High Prom is scheduled for May 21, 2021; Kelly reserved 

Saratoga Strike Zone for the after-party. 

 Kelly reserved the Adirondack Thunder Non-Profit of the Night event 

for Saturday February 19th.  A minimum of 4 volunteers are needed 

to sell 50/50 tickets.  A big thank you to Tim Cooper for being our 

first volunteer to sign up! 

 The CCFW Annual Report has been printed and is being distributed 

throughout the community.  You will each receive a copy at our next 

in-person meeting.  Megan at the Prevention Resource Center (PRC) 
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in Syracuse loved it and has forwarded it up to folks at OASAS in 

Albany!! 

 26 teens came to the Bulldog Zone last night and enjoyed a holiday 

dinner complete with turkey, stuffing, mashed potatoes and more.  

Leah Breeyear was a big hit with the kids as she spoke with them 

about sexual health and the services offered through Planned 

Parenthood.  The teens literally swarmed her table as she unpacked 

her props!  Thanks Leah, we’ll see you again in January. 

 Kelly applied to the Marathon Dance committee for $2500 in 

funding to support the Bulldog Zone, fingers crossed. 

 If you or your agency would like to bring a program or activity to the 

Bulldog Zone please contact Kelly, Trinity or Donna. 

 Trinity will be meeting with the Youth Coalition very soon to plan 

their next fall/winter event, stay tuned. 

 Kelly refilled our Deterra displays throughout our district and set up 

a new box at Wilton Town Hall.  

 

Update from the 
Moreau Community 
Center – Donna 
Nichols. Jenn Rich, 
Cheryl Lawler 

 The Holiday Caring program is well underway and the Senior 

Congregate Meal Site returns to the Center next week.  The Bulldog 

Zone just received a $1,000 donation from a local resident which 

adds to a previous local donation of $750.  The Center was awarded 

 
 
donna@moreaucommunitycenter.org 
 
 
 



youth programming grant money of which some of the funds can be 

allocated to support the Bulldog Zone.  

Update from the South 
Glens Falls School 
District – Ray Ruby 

 Be on the lookout for the Strengths & Needs Assessment coming out 

from the school district.  This assessment is in the form of a 

“thought exchange”.  Please complete the assessment and share it 

with your SGF area contacts and on social media 

 South High students are meeting at Pine Knolls Alliance Church on 

December 10th for a “Day of Dialogue” 

rubyr@sgfcsd.org 
 
Kelly will share the link with the group 
when it becomes available 

Update from 
Wellspring – Emma 
Mackey 

 Emma is excited to be in Ballston Spa high school all next week 

brining programming around teen dating violence and more, to the 

students.  Emma will also work with Trinity and Donna to bring a 

program to the Bulldog Zone. 

Prevention1@wellspringcares.org 
 

Update from Saratoga 
County Public Health – 
Alex Barr 

 Alex needs to get more Suicide Prevention Coalition coffee sleeves 

distributed throughout Saratoga County, if you know any business or 

organization that can use some, contact Alex.  

 
ABarr@saratogacountyny.gov 
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Update from the 
Prevention Council – 
Kelly Stevens 

 The Prevention Council purchased a permanent drug disposal box 
for Corinth.  The box sits adjacent to a sharps disposal drop box 
outside of Corinth EMS (Jessup’s Landing EMS). 

 Underage Gambling prevention classes were implemented in 7 
Saratoga County schools in October including South High.  Thanks to 
SGF Health Teacher Lora Higgins for administering the session. 

 8 Saratoga County schools were provided with Red Ribbon Week 
banners and swag including South High, thanks to SADD Advisor 
Caitlin Hogan for distributing these and promoting our drug free 
message. 

 Healing Springs Outreach CRPA, Randy Marshall can be found at 
Moreau Community Center every Tuesday 12pm -2pm and at 
Corinth EMS every Thursday 12pm - 4pm providing on the spot 
Narcan trainings and talking with people about the addiction 
resources available through Healing Springs as well as his own 
journey to recovery. 

 In October the Youth Decide Underage Gambling program 
acknowledged the support of the CCFW, Moreau Community Center 
and CASA on a billboard on Rt. 9 in SGF. 

 In December the STOP DWI program will have a holiday Don’t Drink 
& Drive message on another billboard in the same location. 

 

 

Update from Big 
Brothers Big Sisters – 
Bill Moon 

 The Holiday Assistance / Toy Drive is underway at Big Brothers Big 
Sisters. 

 A big thank you to all CCFW members & friends who participated in 
Bowl for Kids’ Sake! 

 

 
 
bill@bbbssadk.org 
 

Next Meeting: January 5th 2022 at Moreau Community Center  
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